
United States      Forest         R-1 
Department of      Service 
Agriculture 
                                                                              
 
Reply To: 1570 (215)                            Date:  July 10, 1997 
 
 
 Subject: Mineral Point Salvage Timber Sale, Appeal #97-01-00-0084,  
          IPNF 
 
      To: Appeal Deciding Officer 
 
 
This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Brian Boer on 
behalf of The Ecology Center protesting the Sandpoint District Ranger's 
Decision Memo (DM) for the Mineral Point Salvage Timber Sale on the Idaho 
Panhandle National Forests. 
 
The District Ranger's decision will implement harvest on approximately 350 
acres, yielding about 1 MMBF of timber.  Harvest will be accomplished with 
helicopter logging.  After harvest is complete, the hardwood brush will be 
slashed and the area prescribed burned. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed. 
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act and 
the Forest Service Handbook. 
 
The Appellants request the DM be remanded and violations of law, regulation and 
policy be corrected before the action is allowed to go forward. 
 
An informal meeting was offered, but the Appellants declined.  No interested 
party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The decision is clearly stated and easily located in the DM.  The project action 
is thoroughly and specifically described. 
                                                        
The history and process are understandable and describe the context for the 
decision.  The project record is available for inspection. 
 
The mitigation and monitoring measures are explicit and detailed.  Maps, 
adequate to the scope and intensity of the project, are provided with the DM.  
 
I conclude the decision document is well written, logical and informative.  
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need, or "intent" of the project, is clear and specific.  The 
intent is tied to Management Area (MA 4) and Forest Plan objectives.  The 
rationale for the decision is logical and reasoned.  The sources of the decision 
criteria are public comment, input from prospective bidders, Forest Plan 
standards and forest health concerns. 



 
I conclude the DM supports the need for and the benefit of the project. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The proposal is consistent with Forest Plan direction and meets the MA 4 goal of 
providing winter forage for big game.  The project was designed to enhance  
forage opportunities and meet Forest Plan goals. 
 
The DM does an excellent job of incorporating ecosystem management principles. 
The project decision is clearly supported by the most recent science, including 
the Interior Columbia River Basin Assessment.  This action returns fire to the 
site and begins to restore ponderosa pine stands. 
 
The project file documents effects of the proposal on wildlife species, water  
resources, fish, soils and cultural resources.  The effects of the action, as 
related to extraordinary circumstances, are adequately summarized.  Regeneration 
of the harvested area is addressed in prescriptions where necessary, as is 
mitigation of noxious weeds. 
 
The DM determines the correct category for categorical exclusion and explains 
the determination clearly.  All appropriate surveys, consultations and 
specialists' input were accomplished for the categorical exclusion.  The project 
file documents that the volume of the proposed sale is under 1 MMBF, although 
this determination was made after the decision.  If the volume were found to be 
over 1 MMBF, this would prompt a changed condition analysis.  
 
I conclude the proposal is consistent with all legal and regulatory 
requirements, as well as Forest Service policy. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
The project was begun under the Rescission Act and continued under 215 Appeal 
Regulations.  The public involvement strategy was thorough, with particular 
attention paid to clarifying the change of status for the project.  All issues 
raised by public involvement were defined in the DM.  The connection between 
comments and issues is well documented.  Public input was requested by phone 
calls, visits and field reviews. 
 
The Responsible Official clearly considered public comments, as is reflected in 
the design criteria and mitigation and monitoring measures.  The tone of 
responses was positive and helpful.  Contact with the public was well done. 
 
I find the public involvement efforts for this project were excellent. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
 
 
/s/ William W. Boettcher 
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